
 

HAPPY JULY! 

Prize Home Site  

Winners: 

Jensen’s has 

changed  the priz-

es for this and there are now checks 

for the winners: 

1st Place– $400 -113 Park Lane 

Mr. and Mrs. Stringer 

2nd Place- $100– 40 Kensington 

Ms. Rich 

Now is a good time to take a walk 

around your home and see what year-

ly maintenance needs to be done: is 

the shady side of your home green 

and needs washing? Does your shed 

need painting or repair?, Is your gas 

tank shield broken? Do your flower 

beds need cleaning out?  Is your 

porch handrail rusting and need paint? 

How does your skirting look?  

If you need help, we have a list of 

contractors at the office. 

Fo r T h e  Goo d  Of  

There have been a 
number of complaints 
about driving 
violations in the 
community. Please be 
aware of  Stop signs 
and speed limits. This 
applies to residents 
and their visitors. You 
are responsible for the 
behavior of your 

July 2018 

H y d e  pa r k  N e w s l e t t e r  

Fun Dates in July: 

July 4: Independence Day 

Jul 1- 4: Easton's Carnival and July 4th 

Celebration - 6 - 10 PM. Week long oppor-

tunity for the community to enjoy the rides, 

the food, and the fun of a summer carnival cul-

minating on the 4th of July with fireworks and 

live music. Bring a lawn chair and/or a picnic 

blanket. S Waterside Mall field located between 

Easton Bypass & St. Michaels Road 

Jul 5 - 8: 45th Annual Steam ShowTucka-

hoe Steam and Gas Association Grounds, 

Ocean Gateway Highway, Easton. Admission 

$6 under 12 years of age free.  

Jul 15 - 22: Annual Plein Air Competition 

& Arts Festival Plein Air-Easton! 

Jul 21: Tilghman Island Seafood Festival - 

11 AM - 6 PM. Annual Summer Seafood Festi-

val. Food to be served includes steamed crabs,  

Pit Beef, clams, steamed shrimp, BBQ chicken, 

hot dogs, corn on the cob, Ice-cold beer, chil-

dren's activities, games, nautical artisans, craft 

vendors,  a flea market and 50/50 raffle. Benefit 

Tilghman Island Volunteer Fire Department.  

Easton Farmers Market - Every Satur-

day  8 AM - 1 PM Mid-April -Mid- Decem-

ber.  Live music 10:30 AM - 12:30 PM. 

visitors, please make 
sure they are aware of 
the rules. 
 
We hope to be hiring 
a new maintenance 
person shortly to take 
Avon’s place. If you 
see a new face with 
Roy in a couple 
weeks, take time to 

introduce yourself! 
 
Reminder– A resident 
must be with any 
guests at the pool or 
any other facility. Even 
if they are a non-
resident owner!  

 Community Manager-Shannon O’Neill 

 Sales/Receptionist-Jonnette Kvamme 

 Grounds Maintenance-Roy Lane & Avon Whyte From The Manager’s Desk….. 

Important 

Info: 

Office Hours: 

Monday-Friday 

8 am—4:30 pm 

“Real Person”  

Answering service 

available 24/7 by  

calling the office 

at:  

410-822-4350 

Clubhouse Phone: 

410-822-6430 

 

Updates 

 

 

THE OFFICE 

WILL BE CLOSED  

JULY 4TH FOR 

INDEPENDENCE 

DAY! 

 

 

http://www.pleinaireaston.com/
http://www.pleinaireaston.com/
http://www.tilghmanmd.com/seafood.htm
http://www.tilghmanvfc.com/
https://avalonfoundation.org/easton-farmers-market


 
President’s message: 
Message from Barbara Cherry (Past President) 

As of July 1st Hyde Park residents will have new officers.  They are:  

            President  - Karyn Fink 

            Vice President - Mary Ann Allen 

            Treasurer - Gabby May 

            Secretary - Mary Hansel 

Karyn seems to have her plans lined up and I believe she and her committee will do a great job, so we all need to sup-
port them. 

On June 11th was my last meeting as President and I have to let you all know that I sincerely enjoyed doing this job.  I 
wish I could list everyone who has been by my side and volunteered to help during my two years, but there are just too 
many of you who always stepped up and gave me all the help and support I needed.  I truthfully thank each and every 
one of you from the bottom of my heart.  You all made the job so much easier. 

I need to thank the past officers:  Judy Smith (past vice president) for always being there and helping out with every-
thing we planned; Marti Hansen (past treasurer) who stepped up and took over the job and then stayed on.  She did an 
outstanding job of keeping records; and Mary Hansel (who is not only the past secretary, but is continuing to stay 
on.  She did a great job of taking notes at every meeting.   

We can't forget the other volunteers who do so much for Hyde Park, like picking up your newspaper, delivering your 
mail, keeping our library straight, deliver your newsletters, and there are so many other volunteers we have to be thank-
ful for.  

I will continue to do the interviews of the new residents that move into Hyde Park, and put the birthdays and anniver-
saries in the newsletter.  Some think I'm crazy, but I am going to continue doing the yard sales, so every May and Octo-
ber I will still need the help I have gotten in the past.  What a great bunch to work with and I truly enjoyed and appreci-
ate your support. 

Thanks so much again and have a great summer and hope to see you at the Club picnic on July 14th. 

Barbara Cherry 

 

Hyde Parker’s Club   “Practice Random Acts of Kindness” 

Notes from your New President:  Welcome ALL to the 2018-2019 year of the Hyde Parker’s Club.  

First thing on my must do list is to extend our thanks to the retiring Board members. Barbara Cherry -President, Judy 

Smith-Vice President, Marti Hansen- Treasurer, and Mary Hansel, Secretary for a job well done. These Ladies have 

given two and a half years serving our club. Please remember to thank them. 

Our New board members are Karen Fink-President, Mary Ann Allen-Vice President, Gabby May-Treasurer and Mary 

Hansel-Secretary. The new Board is here to create memories, have fun and laughter through enjoyment in our commu-

nity. Support all our club members. Assist our community at all levels in the upcoming years.  

Our Board looks forward to presenting new functions as well as some returning functions. The members are always 

encouraged to make suggestions. A club suggestion box will be placed at the clubhouse for our members to make sug-

gestions.  

Picnic in July needs the following:  

DESERTS (8) needed, please call any board member to add your name to the Deserts List. 

Upcoming Function:    “OCTOBERFEST”  SEPTEMBER 22
ND

 2018 @ 3: PM to 6: PM 

Authentic German Food and Deserts, Appropriate Music, Come have a taste of German cuisine and enjoy a fun time 

together. A signup sheet will be at the clubhouse. Cost $10.00 per Person.     

If you forgot to register or pay the club membership dues, please contact Karen Fink to provide you with a new 2018-

2019 membership card.  



 

 

WELCOME SUMMER! Spring came and went in the 

blink of an eye as it seems to do here!  Our sales traffic 

has been good.  Definitely keeping me busy with 

showings and trying to put contracts together.  We even have a 

contract on one of the new homes that we just brought in.  We have 

contracts on 2 of the resale homes too, but until all the contingencies 

are removed we cannot announce them as under contract.  Suffice it 

to say, though, the activity has kept me jumping!  Thanks to everyone 

who came to the Resident Appreciation Picnic!  It seemed like a good 

time was had by all!  It was wonderful to hear Avon sing!  We all wish 

him well in his retirement!  The first Open House for July with be the 

7th! All our listings will be Open to Preview!   

 

REMEMBER- TELL A FRIEND!  Don’t forget about the Referral 

Program.  If you REGISTER a Buyer with us (BEFORE they have made 

contact with Jensen's THEMSELF) that purchases any Jensen Listing 

in any Jensen Community you will receive a free months rent for a 

Resale Home and two months free rent for a brand New Home.  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR REFERRALS!   Our new phase will be a 

wonderful opportunity to earn those referral fees!  Bring your friends 

for us to talk to about their options.   

 

Sales Corner 



 

JULY BIRTHDAYS                               

7/2    JOHN CAHALL                             

7/3    LUCY PAZDERSKY                     

7/4    CONNIE KILGALLON                   

7/6    FRANCINE WOOTERS                

7/7    BARBARA CHERRY 

         GERRY CHEEZUM 

7/8    MARGARET JARBOE 

7/10  LUCY CORY 

7/11  VICKIE FUREY 

7/15  BRENDA CROCKETT 

         WILLIAM HOPPE 

7/16  GLENDA RADTKE 

7/17  CHARLES HAHN  

         BUTCH MCCLAIN 

7/18  BETH EVANS 

7/19  KARYN FINK 

         BRUCE COOKE 

7/20  NANCY WOOD 

7/22  HOWIE SCHUSTER 

7/26  BARBARA RACEY 

         ALMA WILLEY 

7/27  JANET VIZZINI 

         PAT LYONS 

7/29  GLORIA SCHULTZ 

7/30  MARY HANSEL 

 

 

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

 

7/1    GEORGE & KATHLEEN MIDDLETON 

7/7    KEN & PATTI MILLS 

7/12  SONNY & SHARON IRELAND 

7/14  LARRY & TERRI JOHNSON 

 

 

     

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS  

8/2     TERRY CALLAGHAN                             

8/3     BOB DONNELLS                                    

8/5     JIM MILAM                                                       

          BETTY PERRY 

          DICK ST.OURS 

          GORDON COOK 

8/7     KATHY SMITH 

8/8     LARRY HANSEL 

8/11   LORNA DUTCH                                                                                                              

8/15   BILL WALTERS 

8/16   PEARL COUGHENOUR 

          BILLY PAUL 

8/17   MIKE ZACZYK 

8/18   BETTY LEE DUNEGAN 

          GEORGE BURKE 

          JIMMY KIMMEY 

8/24   ELIZABETH DISE 

8/25   HAROLD FERGUSON (KRAMER) 

8/26   JOHN ROBINSON 

8/29   RITA MILLER 

          RUDIE LOWREY 

          GINGER HENRY 

          SHARON ST.OURS 

8/30   SIMONE STRINGER 

8/31   BILL DOHERTY 

 

 

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES 

 

8/4    JC & DEBBIE RUSS 

8/9    BRUCE & GAIL COOKE 

8/24  IRA & CONNIE PRUE 



 

Interviews of New Residents by Barbara Cherry: 
SHIRLEY COLE 
9 BAKER STREET     
 
Shirley had lived on Old Cordova road for fifteen years, and her home and proper-
ty were too big for her to manage, so she needed to downsize.   She sold her house 
on a Wednesday, bought her home here on Thursday, and starting moving in right 
away. 
She and her husband owned and ran The Bridge Restaurant on Tilghman Island for 
eighteen years, and they were always there to fill in where needed. 
Shirley has three children, two sons and one daughter and two grandchildren. 
She always liked to garden, planting flowers and shrubs and just getting dirty. She 
has always loved being outdoors and loved living on the farm.   
 
BOB HUNTINGTON 
23 KENSINGTON DRIVE 
 
Bob had lived in Cordova in a large house and wanted to downsize.  He wanted to 
stay in the Easton area.  He was impressed with the location and how well Hyde 
Park was maintained, and he knew several people that lived here, so this the place 
he decided to move to with his Italian greyhound, named Luna who is 10  1/2 years 
old. 
He is semi-retired, still teaching music, and conducting ages 4 to 94 in a choral 
group.  He teaches at various communities and teaches at the Queen Anne Chorale. 
In the past he has built model railroading from scratch.  He is currently hoping to get 
involved in doing a "Viquarium". 
Bob belongs to an investment club that meets once a month.  They invest in stock.  If 
anyone is interested, or would like more information, give Bob a call (240-505-
0265).  He would be happy to talk to you. 
 
MARYJO SYLVESTER 
74 PARK LANE 
 
Maryjo had lived in Gettysburg, PA for fifteen years and wanted to move closer to her 
sons who live in Maryland.  She actually had thought she might move in with one of 
her sons, but after seeing the home she is now in, she decided that was perfect for 
her. 
She is now retired after being employed with Safeway as a grocery clerk for 30 
years. 
Maryjo has three sons and one daughter and twelve grandchildren. 
She has many talents, she likes making greeting cards, sews and crochets and has 
a room full of all types of supplies to do other crafts. 
Maryjo has a rescue dog, named Charlie and he is 15 years old, and a cat who is al-
so 15 years old named Rose.  I didn't see Rose, but Charlie is very friendly and loves 
to be around people. 


